
January 18, 2005 
 
 

To the Public Improvements Committee 
 
Subject:   2005 Capital Improvements Program 

Infrastructure Services Division 
Federal/State Aid Project 
West Silver Spring Drive from  
North 26th Street to North 43rd Street 

 
Dear Honorable Members: 
 

The 2005 Capital Improvement Program includes the improvements of West 
Silver Spring Drive from North 26th Street to North 43rd Street under the Surface 
Transportation Program.  The Federal Program provides cost participation for the 
improvement of traffic control devices in conjunction with the highway paving.  

 
The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WISDOT) will fund eighty percent 

of the total cost.  The local share, $27,100.95, will be provided through the Division’s 
existing Capital Improvement Program. 

 
We have, therefore, prepared the attached substitute resolution, which authorizes 

and directs the Commissioner of Public Works to execute an Agreed Unit Price (AUP) 
contract with WISDOT that allows city forces to install and/or modify traffic control 
facilities in conjunction with the improvement of West Silver Spring Drive from North 
26th Street to North 43rd Street in the 1st Aldermanic District. 
 
      Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
      City Engineer 
 
 
 
      Jeffrey J. Mantes 
      Commissioner of Public Works 
 
RWB:amh 
 
c: Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 
 
Attachment 


